February 2nd, 2009

Present:  Lisa, Jovanni, and Jamie (in person); Holly and Shelly (via phone)

*       Career Fest - Shelly


o       SGB has decided to sponsor the Salary Negotiation session


o       Keri has not responded to Jovanni yet, but Shelly will check up on the matter in person


o       Does SGB have a monetary obligation to Career Fest?



       Yes, to buy Keri lunch ($10) and for flyers ($2)


o       No other student groups have claimed the Salary Negotiation session

*       Rollerskating social event in the works


o       We need to find a venue for it, perhaps near Westwood or Santa Monica


o       Potentially schedule for after Spring Break?

*       Diversity updates - Jovanni


o       Just had the diversity panel


o       Jovanni is trying to call high schools to gauge interest in getting information about MLIS


o       Jovanni needs to talk to Dr. Chu about options

*       Financial updates - Jolene


o       Jolene needs to sent out a full update - how much money is there? Do we have a budget?


o       Reimbursements for coffee social last quarter?

*       Alumni updates - Holly


o       Holly went to the weekend alumni/anniversary event and spoke to current students and 


alumni


o       Reported that the current students were not too enthusiastic, but that the alumni seemed 


happy to get back into things with the department


o       Approximately 200 seats were available for the lunch, which were all sold out - good 


turnout


o       Suggestion for removing the position of alumni liaison

*       Update on GSE&IS budget issues/solutions - Lisa


o       Lisa spoke to Professor Gilliland about the department and our school


o       Professor Gilliland said one solution might be to make school be year-round rather than 


breaking in the summer


o       The summer session is looking more and more highly recommended for upcoming classes 


such as the core classes or big ticket electives


o       The department still does not have a budget, and we might be asked to make a mid-year 


cut


o       Professor Gilliland is looking to have another town hall meeting for
the school/department, 

primarily with the current first year students to touch bases and tell everyone what's 


going on



       Suggested to get this scheduled as soon as possible



       Possibly March or April, because some future changes might be contingent on the 



budget the department gets


       Lisa will ask Professor Gilliland about appropriate timing of the event



       Shelly offered to moderate the town hall meeting
